
                                
Meetings every Thursday at Noon 

St. Peters Episcopal Church 
Texas/Oklahoma District June 7, 2012                      608 Lamar, P.O. Box 667 

Share the good times, invite someone to lunch                  McKinney, Texas 75070 
 
Programs:
June 7: Neil Sperry 

  

June 14: No Meeting!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
June 21: McK Summer Musical 
June 28: VBS – Alternate Location 
for meeting 
If you have a suggestion for a 
program please contact Jennifer 
Irwin, Brian Hazelwood or Tommy 
Capps. 
 

Jun 10: Fish Fry-Cotton Chandler’s 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

Jun 11: Board Meeting 
Jun 21: Module Build 
Jun 28-Jul 1, 2012:  
Int’l Convention New Orleans 
August 8-12, 2012:  Kiwanis District 
Convention – Killeen 
 
This is your Newsletter!  Please 
submit any articles & ideas by 
Wednesday afternoons of each 
week to Sandra Williams at 
dscustomwood@gmail.com  
 

Club: Face Book.com, and  
KIWANIS WEB SITES:  

www.mckinneykiwanis.org,  
District: www.txok-kiwanis.org   
Division: www.kiwanis37.com 
Kiwanis International:  
www.kiwanis.org 
See the T/O District newsletter at:  
http://www.txok-
kiwanis.org/Files/Districts/3784/Do
cuments/2012_0130_newsletter.pdf 
 

 
Club Officers
President Joe Sparling,  

:  

Pres-Elect: Brian Hazelwood  
V-Pres: Rob Nelson  
Past President: Kent Paluga 
Secretary: Sandra Williams, 
Treasurer: Brian Cunningham  
Directors: Payton Brooks Jim Cairo, 
Bob Cole, Margaret Harsh, Shannon 
Patterson, Keith Reeder. 

 

↓ 

~There’s more - Meals on 
Wheels, Birthdays, 

Anniversaries & News ~ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fish Fry this Sunday June 10th    

5 pm – 8pm at  
Cotton & Martha Chandlers home 
Info and map has been e-mailed 
and will be at the meeting on 
Thursday.  Any questions?  Contact 
Dub Norrid or Shannon Patterson 
 
There will be no noon meeting on 
Thursday June 14th.  The Church is 
having Bible School. 
 
May 31st Finch Terrific Kids bike 
giveaway was another exciting 
event. A plaque honoring Jim 
Blazier was presented to the school 
by his wife Tamara. Dr. Kennedy, 
the superintendent of McKinney 
ISD was in attendance and had 
some very complimentary words to 
say about the Kiwanis involvement 
in his school district. He and 
Tamara drew the names of the bike 
winners and for the first time we 
had a Brother and Sister win bikes. 
Thanks to Cotton for helping 
deliver the bikes to the school. 
Thanks also to Dub, Dennis, 
Shannon, Cotton Bob & Cheri Cole 
for coming out to support the 
program.    Contact Bob Cole. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Saturday’s Ramp Build 

 

  
Cleo Holloway’s-1006 Roosevelt St. 
 

 
All Done 
 

 
 
Great Job!! Cotton Chandler, Gary 
LaCarra, Mark Burns, Mac McClammy, 
Kurt Saxton, Mark Winter, Mike 
Baumgardner, Kent VanMeter, John 
Moore, Jimmy Hudson, Dub Norrid and 
Keith Reeder 
 
Congratulations Mike Livezey on 
his election to be our Division Lt. 
Governor for 2013-2014!!! 

 
Bingo last Tuesday at Homestead – 
thanks Paula Ator, Margaret Bush, 
Dr. Mac Hill, Tom Miller, John & 
Jan Moore, Sandra Williams  
 
There will be no noon meeting on 
Thursday June 14th.  The Church is 
having Bible School  
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
If you would be interested in doing meals on wheels please 

contact Sandra Williams…we could use you 
-WEDNESDAY 
Jun 6: Ron Cole/Mike Livezey 
Jun 13: Durinda Fisher/Connie Gibson 
Jun 20: Henry Myrick/Les Bartlett 
Jun 27: Paula Ator/Cotton Chandler  
July 11:  Ron Cole/Mike Livezey 
 
–THURSDAY 
May 17: Tom Miller 
May 24: Dub Norrid/Bob Cole 
May 31: Sara Thomas/Jared Cole 
Jun 7: Norm / Mary Dotson 
Jun 14:  Henry Myrick/John Moore 
Henry Myrick 972-562-8269, Cotton Chandler 972-
346-3332, Norm Dotson 972-542-1502 Dennis 
Williams 972-562-7219, Pick-up at 10:45 a.m. 
 
JUNE BIRTHDAYS:  
Mark Carswell   6/8 
Jennifer Irwin   6/8 
Gary Lacara   6/9 
Glenn Coleman   6/15 
Dick Horn   6/22 
Durinda fisher   6/24 
 
JUNE ANNIVERSARIES  
Ronnie & Connie Thomason 6/8 
Shane & Kelly Cowan  6/09 
Jennifer & Dan Irwin  6/11 
Mike & Nancy Malone  6/16 
John & Jan Moore   6/20 
Connie & Sidney Gibson  6/26 
Barbara & Keith Hartline  6/26 
Charlie & Dina Phillips  6/27 
Kirk & Shelia Saxon  6/27 
Tommy & Mary Capps  6/29 
 
Camping System 
    The loaded mini-van pulled in to the only remaining 
campsite. 
    Four children leaped from the vehicle and began 
feverishly unloading gear and setting up the tent. The 
boys rushed to gather firewood, while the girls and their 
mother set up the camp stove and cooking utensils. 
    A nearby camper marveled to the youngsters' father, 
"That, sir, is some display of teamwork." 
    The father replied, "I have a system: no one goes to 
the bathroom until the camp is set up." 
 
 

TX-OK District Convention in Killeen, Texas 
August 8-12, 2012   

     Bring in Shoes and socks for our District Service 
Project. Texas Oklahoma Conventions will be held in 
Rockwall in 2013 and then in Allen in 2014.  Both of 
these clubs are in our Division.  All clubs in our 
Division will be responsible for a part of these two 
Conventions.   
      

Division Council meetings will be held on the 
first Saturday of each month 9:00 am - 10 am: 

Network of Community Ministries 741 Sherman, 
Dallas - use north entrance 
Directions: From 75, exit Beltline - go east under 75, 
turn right onto Sherman (it is the first street, @ "Bail 
Bond" so be in right lane.) go south several blocks. 
Network will be on left. If you get to Spring Valley = 
you’ve gone too far. 
EACH MONTH BRING ITEMS FOR THEIR FOOD 
PANTRY.  REQUESTED ITEMS ARE GREEN BEANS 
& CORN.   

 

 
    Maternal/neonatal tetanus is caused by bacteria that 
gain entry into the body during the birthing process 
due to contaminated and unsafe birthing facilities and 
practices.  
     Everyone bring in your jars June 21st (no matter 
how full).  Put your name on your jar so Dennis can 
get them back to the right member.  Thanks.  

 
 
Margaret Harsh presents a $200 check to Burks P.E 
department for having the highest attendance at the 
health fair at Poe Stadium the night before our 
triathlon.  We also presented a check to Fabian Middle 
School and Boyd High. 
 

 
 

 
There will be no noon meeting on Thursday June 
14th.  The Church is having Bible School  
 


